
PRESCRIPTION DRUG COLLECTION 

APRIL 13, 2024  

 

On April 13, 2024, from 10:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m., residents are encouraged to bring 

expired prescription drugs and over-the-counter medications to the police 

department for disposal rather than discarding the materials in the trash or 

introducing the drugs into the sanitary sewer system.   A drop-off container has 

been placed in the lobby of the South Park Township Police Department. 

 

Residents can also drop off vitamins, gel caps, and similar items which do not have 

to be removed from the original packaging. 

 

The program has expanded to include drop off of electronic vaping devices, 

provided any lithium ion batteries are removed. 

 

No syringes of any type will be accepted. Needles ("sharps") can be disposed of 

in the trash; however, special precautions must be taken for safety reasons. 

Sharps are to be placed in a container such as a plastic milk jug or coffee can with 

a secure lid. The lid should be taped so that it remains in place. 


